
 

 

July 20, 2017 

Downtown Phoenix Partnership Board of Directors 

RE:  Sheraton Grand Phoenix Hotel 

Dear Board Members: 

The City of Phoenix is evaluating a proposal to sell the Sheraton Grand Hotel. As an 

important DTPHX stakeholder, I want to give you some background on this 

important transaction. 

In 1989, the Phoenix City Council created an additional tax revenue to kick-start 

redevelopment efforts in conjunction with a decision by the Phoenix Suns to 

relocate downtown.  The Council increased the tax by one percent on hotel stays 

and two percent on short-term car rentals. The revenue was invested in downtown 

and the City funded 50 percent of then America West Arena.  

The tax revenue was also invested in construction of the Translational Genomics 

Research Institute (TGen), development of the Phoenix Biomedical Campus and 

security for a portion of the debt on the city-owned Sheraton Grand Hotel. 

When the Sheraton was planned, a commitment was made that no municipal 

General Fund taxes that support police, fire, parks, and community centers, among 

other city services, were used to develop and support the operations of the hotel. 

The Sheraton was developed by the City in conjunction with the construction of the 

new convention center and at a time when Downtown Phoenix was severely lacking 

in hotel rooms. No significant hotel development had occurred in more than 20 

years and the convention business was reliant exclusively on the Hyatt Regency 

and Wyndham (now the Renaissance). The Sheraton helped downtown break 

through and we now we have eleven hotels in downtown with more on the horizon. 

A key factor associated with our burgeoning downtown hospitality market is the 

General Fund revenue from hotels flowing into city coffers has nearly tripled since 

2008. The tax that facilitated the development of the Sheraton which is paid 

principally by out-of-town guests has created a substantial revenue stream 

supporting services that improve the quality of life in all parts of Phoenix.  

Even though the Sheraton now has positive cash flow, there is going to be a 

sizeable gap between its sale price and the amount the City owes to its lenders (see 

attached). According to the City, that gap will be covered by hotel cash accounts 



 

 

and revenue from the 1989 tax adjustment. The money flowing into the General 

Fund from the Sheraton and other downtown hotels will not be impacted and can be 

expected to grow. 

The Sheraton opened in the teeth of the Great Recession and will continue to be an 

investment that has risks.  Given normal economic cycles, the proposed exit 

strategy eliminates this risk going forward and merits strong consideration by the 

City Council. This is especially true since the Sheraton is at the age where it needs 

a facelift requiring a capital infusion that would be difficult for the City to provide. 

You will see a variety of stories and commentary about the Sheraton Grand Hotel in 

the next couple of months so I hope this provides some context.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to give me a call. 

Sincerely, 

 

David Krietor, President & CEO 

 

 
















